
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
September 28, 2011 
 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian, 
 
The tragic loss of Jamey Rodemeyer again raises the issue of the vulnerability of our young 
people when bullying is involved.  This past week our school district has been focusing our 
resources on the immediate grief and needs of our district community, all of whom have been 
greatly impacted by this tragedy.  We thought it appropriate at this time to advise you of the 
many policies, programs, initiatives and interventions already in place to support victims and to 
respond to  the issue of bullying, from and educational and support stand point as well as from a 
disciplinary standpoint. 
 
We strive to create an atmosphere of acceptance and respect in our schools and the District has 
policies in place to promote this.  
 
We strongly encourage all students, parents and staff to report any incidents when bullying is 
witnessed or experienced in school.  We promptly investigate reports of such behaviors.  If it is 
determined that bullying has occurred in school, we will respond appropriately. Our response 
may include progressive discipline, parent meetings, education, and/or counseling, depending on 
the specific circumstances of the situation.   
 
At Heim Elementary, our social worker, teachers and members of our Wellness Committee have 
implemented programs that raise awareness of bullying and assist students in developing assets, 
building a strong self-image, character development, and a culture of friendship, acceptance and 
respect. Programs and initiatives begin in Kindergarten and continue through to 4th grade.  For 
example, our NO Put Downs Program is a vital to our school culture and students.  This is our 
11th year of implementing the program.  The NO Put Downs Program emphasizes responsibility 
of one’s own actions and choices, self-control, empathy, community building and effective 
listening and speaking skills.  It is a 10 week instructional program that addresses 5 skills taught 
at each grade level. Through the 5 skills of this conflict resolution program, students have an 
opportunity to take a look at their own behavior and the behavior of others.  
 
In our IDEAS class, we teach topics of bullying awareness and prevention and internet safety to 
all of our students.   The lessons and activities focus on the three circles of health: a healthy 
mind, healthy body, and healthy feelings.  The lesson topics include feelings, bullying awareness 
and prevention, assertive vs. aggressive behavior, conflict resolution and the importance of being 
ourselves and unique.  We also provide assembly programs that address these topics.  
 



In addition to our programs, the Heim HERO Pledge is posted in classrooms and throughout the 
school and recited daily during morning announcements. We strive daily to implement our 
school motto, “Heim Cares”. 
 
The Special Friends program is an early intervention program offered to 1st grade students who 
are experiencing mild school adjustment problems such as separation anxiety, peer difficulty etc.  
Through natural play activities such as games, puppets, and crafts, the Special Friend facilitator 
assists the child in considering behavioral alternatives to problematic situations.  With improved 
self- confidence and self- esteem the child is likely to enjoy better relationships with peers and 
school success in general.   
 
The Life Skills Program is co- taught by our social worker and psychologist to our 3rd graders.  
The program focuses on the number of life skills a student possesses and the likeliness the 
student will engage in risk-taking behaviors. The program also has a component to identify a 
student’s resiliency, connectedness to school and levels of higher achievement. 
 
The social work/counseling programs at Heim Elementary have been designed to provide the 
highest level of prevention, education, intervention and treatment for our students and their 
families.  Consultation and referrals are made to parents whose child may have concerns 
regarding adjustments at home or at school.  These concerns are confidential as well as the 
treatment plan and assistance in locating an appropriate outside referral source.  Individual 
counseling, including assessment and treatment is provided as needed.  Group Counseling and 
support is offered at all grade levels. 
 
Parents and students can receive assistance from our school social worker, Ms. Fultz or our 
school psychologist, Ms. Griffin, for any concerns or issues that you or your child may have.  
We also provide referrals to outside providers or agencies if a student’s needs are beyond what 
the school can responsibly address.   
 
At the PTA meeting on October 19th at 6:30 pm, we will provide additional information on 
these programs as well as engage in a dialogue about potential additional strategies to address 
this issue.  I hope that you can attend to participate in our conversation and help us find solutions 
to prevent bullying and other behaviors that put our students at risk 
 
Please do not hesitate to call me at 626-8686 to discuss this issue or a concern. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Patricia Langton 
 
 


